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Colorado Springs May 2018

Chapter Directors - Steve & Jacque Callicott 
 directors@SpringsWings.org 
Assistant Directors - Don & Jackie Lacasse 
 AsstDirectors@SpringsWings.org 
Ride Coordinator - Don Benuska 
 RiderEd@SpringsWings.org 
Treasurer - Don Cruzan 
 Treasurer@SpringsWings.org 
Historian/Scrapbook - Open 
 Historian@SpringsWings.org 
Newsletter Editor - Steve Callicott 
 Editor@SpringsWings.org 
Phone Tree Coordinator - Nancy Lockhart 
 PhoneTree@SpringsWings.org 
Sunshine Committee -  
 Marilyn Irish & Jacque Callicott 
 Sunshine@SpringsWings.org 
Webmaster - Glenn Goode 
 Webmaster@SpringsWings.org 
Membership Enhancement Coordinator -  
 Claude & Nancy Lockhart 
 Membership@SpringsWings.org 
Community Service Coordinators -  
 Marsha Curry CommServ1@SpringsWings.org 
 Jacque Callicott CommServ2@SpringsWings.org 
Chapter Photographer - Everyone 
Store - Jeannie Bondurant 
 Store@SpringsWings.org 

Couple of the Year (COY) - Don & Jackie Lacasse 
Individual of the Year (IOY) - Dorothy Tolliver

2018 Chapter I Staff

Chapter I

Monthly Gathering


When

1st Saturday


8:30 am Coffee, 9:00 am Meeting


Location

Holy Cross Lutheran Church


4125 Constitution Ave

Colorado Springs, CO 80909

Visit Colorado Chapter I at

www.SpringsWings.org

Visit Colorado District at

www.coloradogwrra.com
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~ From the Director’s Desk ~ 

Can you believe it?  May is really hear at last.  I can tell…because there are about 20 events already 
planned to keep us busy through the Summer and into the Fall.   

Kicking things off this year, is the “semi-annual” camping at Royal Gorge KOA May 11-13.  Then there is the 
“A Hoot in the Ute” Rally.  We hope everyone will be able to attend this final Region rally to celebrate our 
region’s legacy.  There is also The Great Lunch Challenge next month after our Chapter meeting (June 2).  
We’re expecting a huge showing of some of the greatest chefs in Chapter-I.  Regardless, we all win by 
getting fed for free!! 

I was also asked to let you know about the 9th Annual Riders for Moebius Poker Run.  Kacie Nievesmassol 
put’s on an annual Poker Run each year to raise awareness about her son's rare condition, Moebius 
Syndrome. Moebius Syndrome is a very rare disorder and their goal is to reach as many people as possible 
to raise awareness. They have been putting on an annual $250 Poker Run for 9 years now. The ride will be 
on June 2nd @ 9:30 am starting at Pikes Peak Harley Davidson. This year, they will be riding up into the 
mountains to Florence, Penrose, Bishops Castle and ending in Colorado City for a big BBQ and raffle prizes. 
She would love it if your group could join us for a great cause!!!  Obviously, this is during our Chapter 
meeting, but if you’re looking for a break from our shenanigans, you might consider supporting this event.  
If you go, please let us know how it turns out. 

Finally, Bryan and Emma as well as the District Staff made the hard decision to cancel this year’s Colorado 
District Rally.  I’m sure this will come as a disappointment to many of you as I’m sure it is for our District 
Staff.  We applaud their fortitude to make this call, and now start focusing on next year’s Rally.  They will 
be reaching out to most of you to get your input to make next year’s rally Great!!  For the remainder of 
2018, there are a number of rally opportunities starting with the already mentioned combined Region and 
Utah “A Hoot in the Ute” rally at the end of May.  In addition, Missouri’s rally is at the end of May, 
Wyoming’s rally is end of June, Wing Ding 40 is the end of August and Arizona is the end of October.  Get 
out and Rally!

!2

Happy Mother’s Day to all Chapter-I Mothers!! 

We love being part of Chapter-I!! 

See you on the road this year, 
Steve & Jacque
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~ Thoughts from the Back Seat ~ 

Years ago, as Steve and I were headed home around 11:30 p.m. from our friends house, I being REALLY 
tired………..you guessed it, I fell asleep. 

As we were moving down the road, going approximately 50 mph,  the front tire on our motorcycle blew out, 
scary, very scary!  As Steve struggled to keep our bike upright, while our bike desperately tried to lay 
down, I slept on…… 

Steve would just get it upright and it would lean way to the left….he would again get it upright and it would 
lean way to the right.  After much effort, Steve was not only able to keep our motorcycle upright but bring 
our bike safely to a complete stop! 

I remember Steve, with his face inches from mine, adrenaline pumping, asking me, in a louder then normal 
voice, ARE YOU OKAY??  I remember feeling groggy but answering that I was fine.    
I also remember wondering why Steve was talking so loudly and having the sensation of making many sharp 
turns on that trip home !  

We as the co-riders on our motorcycles play an important role……Not only are we the extra set of eyes and 
ears, an extra voice and the extra set of arms as we are traveling down the road, but we also provide a 
perspective of the things around us that our rider does not see.  We literally have the job of enabling our 
rider to have a 360 degree view. 

I know that many of as co-riders not only trust our rider enough to fall asleep while moving down the road 
but feel completely comfortable and relaxed doing so.   While falling asleep on our motorcycle is not a 
designated job we as co-riders have, that level of trust allows for both rider and co-rider to flow as one, 
ride as a cohesive unit, while on their bike.   

I would say that in this particular instant, it was VERY, VERY, GOOD that I was comfortably asleep 
BEHIND the wheel "  

As we all look forward to warmer days ahead, I hope that each of you 
are able to carve out special time each week to be OUTSIDE!  May you 
have lots of opportunities to enjoy, be enriched and have LOADS of FUN 
doing ALL the things you love the best!  

Jacque Callicott 
Chapter I Director
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Chapter-I 2018

Couple of the Year


Don & Jackie Lacasse

Chapter-I 2018

Individual of the Year


Dorothy Tolliver

Don & Jackie Lacasse

Assistant Chapter Directors

Birthdays 
May 2018 

2-Norma Mullineaux 
3-Ray Moravek 
4-Chris Erskine 

20-Cheryl Snyder  
22-Laurie Cruzan 
      Ray Daniels 
26-Dave Wren 

      Carol Farmer 
28-Mark Damschen 
30-George Davis 
31-Myra Childs  

Anniversaries 
May 2018 

2-Mike and Janet Hall 
7-Ralph and Bobbie Clayton  

12-Don and Pam Benuska 
14-Rich and Donna Noah 

24-Greg and Sherry Heaton  

Goodies 
May 2018 

Anyone that can… 
Bring Goodies!! 
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May 11-13 Camping Royal Gorge KOA 
May 12 - All Chapter Maintenance Day Thornton CO 
May 25-27th - A Hoot in the Ute 
May 31-June 2 - Missouri GWRRA District Rally 
June 2nd - The Great Lunch Challenge 
June 5th - Fleece Blanket Making Party 
June 7-10 - Ch L Mine Tour Ride 
June 10 - 5th Annual Women’s Motorcycle Ride  
June 24 - Bridge Ride 
June 28-30 - Wyoming District Rally 
July 14 - Chapter-I Picnic 
August 28-September 1 - Wing Ding 40 Knoxville 
September 13-15th - Colorado District Rally 

Refer also to the Colorado District Calendar  
for other dates/events

Welcome Old and New Friends 
The 

Winter Texans are back home
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Riding in areas that suffered Natural Disasters 

Something you may NOT have thought about… 

We just returned from escaping the winter, Colorado never had, this season 
by traveling south to Rockport, Texas, for three months. 

You may recall that last August Hurricane Harvey also visited Rockport, 4 
months before we arrived.  This town is on the Gulf Coast, about half an 
hour east of Corpus Christi, Texas.  Rockport is a small town of about 11K 
population, with old downtown area, a block from the Gulf and a quaint 
Harbor. 

Hurricane Harvey stayed just off the coast and sucked the water away 
from town revealing about  a hundred yards of new shore line.  Storm surge 
did not impact Rockport as much as it could have.  What happened though is 
that Harvey spun up about 78 Tornadoes which ravished this area (see 
attached pictures) 

In your travels, whether it is by Bike, Trike, Truck or car, something you 
probably never thought about, when passing through an area hit by a major 
storm, is what is on the road.  Sure you see large trees, mattresses, roofs, 
overturned buildings, etc., are easy to see, but what about nails. 
The Mayor in Rockport issued his own travel advisory: “Don’t come here unless 
you have a spare tire.” --  The roads were full of nails, many people suffered flat 
tires, and the tire shops and garages, to call for help, were closed because of the 
storm. 

Not something I ever thought of, and Didi and I have traveled through Limon and 
other places on trips that were recent victims of Mother Nature’s rough side. 

Bottom line – I know that it is not recommended to use  tire repair kits when you 
only have two tires, however, I think it’s a good idea to keep such a kit in your 
travel bag in case of an emergency – it’s better than being stranded.  It’s also a 
good idea to inspect the road surfaces! 

MORAL OF THE STORY:  When the roofs and walls come off so do the nails and 
many would land on the road. 

Dick & Didi Reisler

Boat Barn ripped apart

Debris from homes 
& businesses
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2018 Goal 
2000 pounds 

We’ve currently donated… 
449.6 pounds!! 

Thank you!

Fleece Blanket Making Party 
June 5th, 5:30 PM to 9:30 PM 
Holy Cross Lutheran Church 

Light snacks and bottled water will be provided 

Please mark this date on your calendar 
Bring your fleece and come join us!!
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MORE COLD COMING 

Humans are not designed for cold-weather environment, so some of us 
need to factor more into the equations as we prepare for the winter 
months to come.  Also keep this in mind as we ride our motorcycle in 
the cold weather. We need to prepare ourselves to stay warm.  Believe 
it or not, more people suffer from dehydration during the winter 
months than the summer months. So in the summer months, when we 
feel hot we drink fluids and head to the shade or even into an air-
conditioned room to cool ourselves down.   During the winter, with the 
cool or cold weather, many of us just don’t feel as thirsty as they do in 
the summer, even though they’re losing just as much fluids. 

Here are a few reasons why we dehydrate quicker in the cold: 

1. Every time we breathe, we lose fluids.  Ever notice the condensation 
escaping as you walk outside or simply when you breathe?  That’s water 
leaving your body.  What about when you are shoveling those 6 feet of 
snow drifts that is left behind by the wind storm and you’re soaked with 
sweat?  That’s also water leaving your body.   
2.We don’t drink enough water.  Your work and lifestyle will dictate how 
much water you should drink.  For example, it is recommend that, if you 
work a desk job, you should be drinking roughly 6 to 8 quarts of water 
per day.  If you job is more physical, you should be drinking about 10 to 
12 quarts per day.   

3.We wear extra clothing.  Heavy jackets, long underwear and other 
pieces of warm clothing help your body conserve heat, but the added 
weight and layers are factors that make the body work between 10 and 
40 percent harder than when in light clothing.  By working harder, the 
body produces more sweat, contributing to fluid loss.  Notice that sweat 
evaporates more quickly in the cold (dry) air.  We often think we aren’t 
sweating in cold, dry weather because our perspiration tends to 
evaporate so quickly, and this is another factor that can contribute to a 
diminished thirst response.  So it is best to layer your clothes and take 
them off as you get warm.  

So for those of you that ride in the winter time, be mindful 
that you should stay hydrated while riding, and I’m not 
talking about alcoholic/caffeine beverages.  Dehydration 
may be foremost in your mind in the hot months, but you 
still lose moisture in winter. Cold, dry winter air can suck 
moisture out of you and you may not notice that you're 
perspiring.  So stay hydrated and have fun in the winter air. 

Earl Edwards, 
District Educator
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Oh What a Beautiful Day for a Ride!
By Claude and Nancy Lockhart - Chapter CO-I MEC

After the March meeting, Claude and Nancy wanted to ride on that beautiful day. What’s 
a better way to ride??? With friends of course! 
     There were 7 bikes and 1 trike lined up in the church parking lot ready to go. Claude 
broke them up into two groups as per riding etiquette. Jim Wyman took lead with the 
first group of Olga, Mark Sullivan, and Maurice/Pam as tail gunner. Claude/Nancy took 
the lead for the 2nd group of Martin, Paul/Margie and Don/Jackie as tail gunner. 
     The first stop was Coyote Den in Penrose for brunch. After the wonderful food there 
some decided to head home. The Lockhart’s, Martin, Maurice/Pam, and Paul/Margie 
decided it was too lovely of a day to call it quits so they headed to Bishop’s Castle. It 
was Martin’s first time there and he was amazed by the structure and did get a chance 
to talk to Jim Bishop a bit. Jim told Martin his wife is in the hospital with cancer and he 
himself is battling it as well. While up in the castle, Jim’s voice rang out loud “God 
please just take me now…I am ready to go”. He has worked his whole life building that 
castle that started out as a mountain cabin. He is still there working when he can and 
sitting around a campfire while tourist are checking out the grounds. He specifically 
built this for people to enjoy for free and he hopes that will continue after he is gone.

With the wind kicking up a bit, they all bid their 
farewells and decided to head home. Just being 
able to ride through the mountains once again was 
a thrill alone but to be able to ride with friends 
having fun and being safe makes it more special. 
That’s what GWRRA is all about! 
  
The Lockhart’s do have some other rides planned 
like a Breakfast Ride and the annual Bridge Ride in 
June. In August they are planning an Overnight 
M y s t e r y r i d e … w h e r e ? O o o h t h a t ’s t h e 
mystery!…..so stay tuned for announcements later 
in the meetings and newsletters.
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THE NEW 2018 GOLD WING TEST RIDE
By Earl Edwards

The new 2018 Gold Wing are at your local Honda dealership.  I had 
the opportunity to test drive/ride a blue Gold Wing at Fay Myers on 
24 March 2018.  So after the training seminar, I put on my gear and 
met with Austin for a briefing on the operations of this fine machine.  
One of the biggest change that Austin pointed out was “NO 
CLUTCH”.  Say WHAT!!! Yes this model, DCT Honda’s automatic Dual 
Clutch Transmission.  With the DCT, you can shift the bike through 
paddle shifters on the handlebar.  The motorcycle has selectable 
riding modes: Economy, Rain, Sport and Tour.  Economy and Rain 
give you a softer ride, not as much power while the other two modes 
give you more power.  He went through the radio function, electronic 
windshield, you can adjust the suspension on the motorcycle for 
single or double passenger with or without luggage.  I’m still stuck 
on “NO CLUTCH”.  The motorcycle has a smaller trunk and 
saddlebag space and a smaller fuel tank.  With all of my information, 
it is time to get on the road.  

Before getting out on the main road, I went around 
the parking lot a few times to get used to the 
brakes and stopping without stalling.  Feeling 
confident, I went out on the main road driving the 
machine in ‘drive mode”, which is automatic. The 
motorcycle was smooth.  The new suspension was 
awesome.  On the return route back to the shop, I 
switch back to manual mode.  The shifting took a 
little to get used to, but with time anyone would get 
the hang of it.  Braking without pulling in the clutch 
feels different.  I like the passing high beam light, 
similar to a vehicle. I also like the keyless entry to 
the trunk, just push a button to open.  No key for 
the ignition just a key fob, push button start.  NICE.  
The new 2018 Gold Wing is rich with a lot of 
features and you can adjust it to your riding style 
and the road condition. 

Until the next time… “Only cover the parts of your 
body you want to use for the rest of your life.” 
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Camping at Royal Gorge KOA 
May 11-13 

If we stay on the north side of the campground and don't care 
about a patio, the fees are as in the past.  First night's deposit if 

you are a KOA member is 44.88 with $20 due for the second night 
upon arrival with no added taxes.  I am staying in site 38, Dick and 

Didi are in 45 and they will try to get the rest of you as close 
together as possible.  I would call soon to make your reservations, 

they are starting to get busy.  

The sites on the south side are now all redone and the 
price did go up $20 a day, I'm okay with the sites up 

on the north end:).  Please let me know when you 
make your reservations and what sites you are in and 

we will go from there. 

There was a question about bikes, I know if the 
weather is good Dick and Didi are taking there's, so 

that's at least one.  Can't wait to see ya'll there, I 
know it will be fun.  Anybody have cornhole they want 
to bring or another game?  Please feel free to do so. 

Happy Camping, 

Bonnie and Ken
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The Barn
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DISTRICT RALLY CANCELLED!

As District Directors, Emma and I feel strongly that part of our responsibility is to be good 
stewards of the resources we must work with. Everything we do as GWRRA leadership is to 
ensure we have a viable, long-term organization which caters to the needs of our members. 
We look for ways to enrich and enhance membership so that GWRRA is truly a place for 
friends, sharing fun times and knowledge. The Colorado District Rally has long been an 
opportunity for friends and members from all over to get together for some fun. Unfortunately, 
as we said in the newsletter, this year’s registrations have been tracking far below normal. At 
this point, it does not make sense for us to continue moving forward with this year’s rally. In 
order to be good stewards of the District’s finances as well as the District Staff’s time, we have 
made the difficult decision to cancel the 2018 rally. Those who have already registered will 
have their registration fees refunded and should be able to cancel hotel reservations without 
penalty. We will be sending out a Survey to try to determine if there is enough interest in 
moving forward with a rally in 2019.

 

We want to thank all of those who have given of their time over the past 5 months to help with 
the rally planning. We will continue to discuss options and rally alternatives to see if we can 
come up with an option that our members will enjoy without being a resource drain.


Thank you,

Bryan & Emma Lape

We would like to thank those in Chapter-I that invested their time working on this year’s 
District Rally.  Everyone in the Chapter very much appreciates all of you.


Also, we would like to thank Bryan, Emma and the rest of the district staff.  We know 
that you worked very hard to make this a great rally, and in the end, we’re sure this was 
a tough decision.  We really appreciate our District’s very strong and wise leadership.


Steve, Jacque and all our Chapter-I Staff
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For Latest Calendar updates Visit http://springswings.org/flyers/CO-I_Calendar.pdf

JUNE  2018
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

1 2
Chapter-I Meeting

The Great
Lunch Challenge

3 4 5 6 7 8 9

Fleece Blanket Pantry Ride
Making Party

10 11 12 13 14 15 16

KOA Camping

CH-B/Q
Birthday Party

17 Father’s Day 18 19 20 21 22 23

KOA Camping Dinner Ride Ch-I Staff Meeting

24 25 26 27 28 29 30
Wyoming District Rally June 28-30

Bridge Ride

Notes:
6/8 - 6/10: Oregon Rally

MAY  2018
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

1 2 3 4 5 Cinco de Mayo

Chapter-I Meeting

6 7 8 9 10 11 12

Royal Gorge KOA Camping
All Chapter

Maintenance Day
Moreys

13 Mother’s Day 14 15 16 17 18 19

KOA Camping Ch-I Staff Meeting

20 21 22 23 24 25 26

Dinner Ride? Region F Rally
New Mexico Ride

KOA Camping 

27 28 Memorial Day 29 30 31

Region F Rally
New Mexico Ride

KOA Camping

Notes:
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April 26, 2018 
  
It is with a sad heart to share that Shirley Hawkins from Chapter Q  passed away last weekend, Shirley 
and her husband Terry, were the original Directors of Chapter Q and also served as Colorado District 
Directors.  They were Life Members of GWRRA but were no longer active in the organization.   
  

Please keep Terry and their family in your thoughts and prayers as they celebrate Shirley’s life. 
  
A celebration of life will be held on Saturday May 12th, 2018 at the Montrose Elks Lodge 801 S. 
Hillcrest Drive, Montrose CO. 81401 starting at 2 p.m. Crippin Funeral Home & Crematory in 
Montrose is assisting the family. 

For those who do not know, this was our Son-in Law, Misty's husband and Tyra's daddy, who we are very 
proud of. He fought a courageous battle with cancer but the cancer won.  He did not have life insurance as 
he thought he wouldn't need it then when he realized he might need it, it was too late.  He was our 
Superman but cancer was his Kryptonite. Please click on this website:  https://www.gofundme.com/
funeralmed-expenses-for-cleveland  and if you can't help, we understand, but please post and forward this 
to other kind hearted souls you know. 

Tyra, 15 yrs old,  has 2 rare syndromes and will need both legs operated on within the next 6 months.  Her 
knee-caps are way above where they should be and her knees swell daily.  She is also developing calcium 
deposits and scar tissue in the heart valve once again and we are hoping that can wait another year.  Misty 
has really had her hands full this year and I know she is really going to miss her Superman for love and 
support. His loving spirit, bright smile, tight hand shakes and big bear hug will be missed by everyone he 
has touched. 

Our family fully appreciates your friendship, help, and blessing and that's what gets us all through these 
trying times.   Love to you all!  Claude and Nancy Lockhart, Misty and Tyra Young
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